
ELDERLY TAX RELIEF COMMITTEE 

 

MINUTES 
 

July 21, 2009 
 
 

 
Present: Chuck Cunningham, Joe Dolan, Joe Equale, Jerry Holdridge, Toni Wiseman, Judy 

Zucker    
 
Also present:  David Lisowski, Wilton Assessor, and Phil Damato, WiltonTax Collector 

 
 

     Judy Zucker opened the meeting at 4:05 p.m.  
 
     The July 14th minutes were unanimously approved. 

 
     The committee reviewed section 12-129n of the Connecticut General Statutes as it pertains to 

the role of the Board of Finance in the process of amending a local elderly tax relief ordinance.  
 
     Phil Damato distributed and explained his chart showing the participation and repayment 

history of the deferral program from Grand List 1995 to date.  
 

     David Lisowski distributed and explained materials relating to the State of Connecticut 
circuit-breaker tax relief program, Fiscal Year 2010 statistics, and historical participation and 
benefit data for both the credit and deferral programs since Fiscal Year 1997.  

 
     Discussion focused on questions and answers relating to the materials distributed by Phil and 

David. 
 
     The meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m. 

 
 

 
 
Respectfully submitted,  

 
 

Judy Zucker 
 
 

 


